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Report of the Town Manager 
September 27, 2018 

 

1. Financial Updates-  

a. There are no financial updates this week. 

 

2. Personnel Updates-  

a. Richard (Pez) Pezzolesi has resigned as Wastewater Chief Operator . 

b. Maurice (Red) LeBlanc will be retireing from Public Works on December 

21
st
. 

 

3. Project Updates-  
a. The final paperwork for the landfill solar array was completed and returned to 

the Town on Septmber 19
th

.  The solar array should go on line during the 

week of September 24
th

. 

4. Miscellaneous Updates – 

a. Discussion on the Mylec TIF is not on the September 27
th

 agenda due to a 

conflict in Mr. Laperierre’s schedule.  Mr. Laperierre was planning on 

attending the September 24
th

 meeting and had made other plans for the 27
th

.    

 

A complete streets application was submitted for sidewalk improvements.  The projects 

contained in the grant application reestablish a pedestrian network along Grove Street, a key 

route that connects vital town resources, the Toy Town Elementary School, and the Winchendon 

Senior Center. The sidewalk replacement, installation and road narrowing will promote 

pedestrian travel where safety and a lack of accessibly will no longer be a barrier. Project extent 

is Grove Street Sidewalks from Central Street to School St on the South Side and Central Street 

to the Toy Town Elementary School on the north side. 
 

Grove St Sidewalks South side project cost:$165,612.16 

Grove St Sidewalks North side project cost:$180,393.17 

Total Complete Streets Funding Request: $346,005.33 

 

 

 


